PUBLIC NOTICE

gfs Eﬁg?.%’egr%'ﬁs Date: June 10, 2008

New England District Comment Period Ends: July 10, 2008
696 Virginia Road File Number: NAE-2007-1702
Concord, MA 01742-2751 In Reply Refer To: Cori M. Rose

Or by e-mail: cori.m.rose@usace.army.mil

NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF PUBLIC MEETING

RE: APPLICATION SUBMITTED FOR MCCALLUM ENTERPRISES 1, L.P., 2874 MAIN
STREET, STRATFORD, CONNECTICUT 06614

By this notice we are announcing the cancellation of the public meeting that was scheduled at the Shelton City
Hall Auditorium for June 25, 2008. The reason for the cancellation of the meeting is because McCallum
Enterprises has withdrawn its application to conduct the proposed work.

On December 3, 2007, McCallum Enterprises I, L.P. requested a permit to Discharge 45,000 cubic yards of fill
over a 2.5 acre area in the Shelton Canal, a diversion of the Housatonic River, below ordinary high water to
facilitate reuse/development of the a parcel located at 305 Canal Street in Shelton, Connecticut and to finance
installation of a proposed fish ladder in the Housatonic River for the passage of migratory fish at the Derby Dam.

\
Diane M. Ray
Acting Chief, Permits & Enfgrcement Branch

Regulatory Division



